8/14/61/8-17-61

Road, as proposed.

Stop Signs at Flemington & Hayes Roads
The Board discussed the letter from Mrs. Joe Wettach wherein there is a request for stop signs at Glen Lennox. Alderman Strowd recommended that the Street Committee study the matter, together with the police department. He stated that there are many places throughout the Town that need stop signs and should be studied.

Re: Closing Out Sales
The Board discussed at length the existing situation of the College Shop terminating its business in Chapel Hill; that goods from the Durham store is being transferred here and being sold; that the Merchants Bureau has been greatly disturbed as G.S. states that merchants conducting such sales should list the inventory and pay \$25.00. Maurice Julian d.b.a. College Shop, has paid this fee, but has extended the sale and \$50.00 more is now due the Town. Town Manager Rose recommended that a warrant be served on Mr. Julian.

Re: Underground Tunnel by Glenwood School
Captain Durham has discussed with a superintendent of Highway
Construction the matter of school children crossing four lane
highway to attend school; that while construction is being done
in that area such a tunnel could be put under Highway #54. Town
Manager was requested to write to Mr. Babcock stating that the
Town endorse this action.

There being no further business to be considered at this time, the meeting was adjourned at 10:36 P.M.

Mayor

Many Gone ey Town Clerk

August 14, 1961

MINUTES

Board of Aldermen

Town of Chapel Hill, N.C.

The Board of Aldermen met at a Special Meeting on August 17, 1961, at 4:30 P.M. d'clock at the Town "all with the following present: Mayor McClamroch; Aldermen Robinson, Giduz, Strowd, Page, Walters, and Wager; Town Attorney LeGrand and Town Manager Rose.

Mayor McClamroch stated that the purpose of the meeting was to consider the purchase of the triangle area on the Airport Road from Wilbur Kutz.

Alderman Page moved that the Town purchase all of the land contained in the Triangle, upon the Town's being able to obtain Collier Cobb's part, at approximately \$65,000, seconded by Alderman Walters, and unanimously passed.

Alderman Strowd moved that Berkley Road and Cleland Drive both be extended from Oakwood to Rogerson, seconded by Alderman Robinson, and passed.

Adjournment: 5:10 P.M.

Mayor

Mayor

Mayor

Town Clerk

August 17, 1961